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Kia ora
  
Your Official Information Act request, reference: GOV-022319 
Thank you for your request of 22 November 2022, which Waka Kotahi transferred, in part, to ACC for 
response. Your request asks for ‘…a breakdown of costs that are paid from Petrol, Diesel and RUC charges.’ 
Our response provides information that relates to ACC levies on motor vehicles and petrol.  
 
ACC collects levies from petrol and vehicle license fees (regos) 
The Motor Vehicle levy is paid on petrol at the pump (currently 6c per litre) and as part of vehicle license 
(rego) fees.  
 
ACC does not collect a levy on diesel or through road user charges. For non-petrol vehicles, including diesel, 
the whole levy is paid through the vehicle license fee. You can find further information on the Motor vehicle 
levy at https://www.acc.co.nz/about-us/our-levies/paying-levies-if-you-own-or-drive-a-vehicle/. 
 
Revenue collected from the Motor Vehicle Levy 
The table below shows the amount ACC collected from the Motor Vehicle Levy, broken down by petrol and 
vehicle license fees. We have also included the Motorcycle Safety Levy (applied to motorcycles only). 
 
Motor Vehicle Account revenue, FY2018 to FY2022 ($000)  

 2017/18  2018/19 2019/20 2020/21 2021/22 
Licence fees 240,668  232,520  266,748  289,001  298,430  
Petrol  193,017  189,748  174,979  179,024  159,868  
Motorcycle Safety Levy 2,299  2,361  2,380  2,466  2,447  

 
The Motor Vehicle Account is used to pay the ACC claim costs of injuries involving motor vehicles on public 
roads, as well as other ACC expenses related to these claims (e.g. claim management and injury prevention 
programmes).  
 
As this information may be of interest to other members of the public 
ACC has decided to proactively release a copy of this response on ACC’s website. Your personal details, 
including your name and address, will be removed prior to release. This response will be available at 
www.acc.co.nz/resources/#/category/12. 
 
If you have any questions about this response, please get in touch 
You can email me at GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi 

 
Sara Freitag 
Acting Manager Official Information Act Services 
Government Engagement 

   

   




